
 

 

Marysville Township 
Monthly Board Meeting 

Monday May 22nd, 2023 

 

 
 

Meeting:  The meeting was called to order by Chair Joe Hickman at 7:00 PM. Members present Joe 

Hickman Chair, Andrew Hirsch Vice Chair, Bill Uter Supervisor, Debbie Uecker Clerk-Treasurer, Ron 

Boehlke Road Maintenance and 10 others.  
 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 

Meeting Minutes:  A motion to accept the April 24th, 2023, Monthly Meeting Minutes was made by 

Andrew Hirsch, 2nd by Bill Uter and carried 3-0.  

 

Treasurers Report:  The beginning balance for May 2023 is $383,049.19 receipts of $10,626.40, 

expenses of $22,146.50 and ending balance of $372,529.09. A motion to accept the Treasurers’ report 

was made by Andrew Hirsch, 2nd by Joe Hickman and carried 3-0.  

 

Old Business:   

1) Right of Way Management Ordinance was tabled until June 2023 monthly meeting. 

 

New Business:   

1) Jamie Ralph/Rick Scott was not present to discuss a split. 

 

2) Ben DesMarais & Paul Otto was present to discuss a re-zone on property 211-000-02201 from 

Agricultural/Residential to Suburban Residential he has 25.1 acres and wants to rezone 3 – lots.   

After discussions a motion was made by Joe Hickman, 2nd by Andrew Hirsch to deny the request.  

Marysville Township has a 10-acre lot provision.  Marysville Township will stick with our current land 

use plan & the property is currently zoned Ag-Res.  Motion Carried 3-0. 

 

3) Maintenance Ron Boehlke gave an update.  Cleaned Ditches on 20th Street, Estes & Erik Ave.  

Replaced culvert on Erik Ave & hauled gravel, removed frost boil on Elder, graded, pulled shoulders. 

Next Month will work on spot gravel hills, mow ditches, grade, clean ditches, and tile.   

No Equipment issues. 

Additional discussion on Freeman Ave with water running on to Township Road. 

Andrew Hirsch instructed to work on frost boils on 10th street before dust coating near Cottrell’s. 

Kristine Hamm reported a hole in the road on the edge of Bolton Ave. 

Fred Bonk thanked road maintenance for pulling in shoulders. 

Fred Bonk asked the board to spray 150 feet of Aladdin Ave for dust control as the City of Buffalo raises 

trees at the end.  After discussions Fred Bonk will pay for the dust control. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

June 26th, 2023 – Monthly Meeting 7pm, Town Hall 

       

A motion to approve payroll/claims check numbers 12562 – 12579 & EFT 05-2023 totaling $21,146.50 

was made by Joe Hickman 2nd by Andrew Hirsch & carried 3-0. 

 

There being no other business to be brought before the Town Board, the monthly meeting was adjourned 

by Joe Hickman at 8:10 p.m.  
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Prepared by: _____________________________ Date ___________________________ 

                            Debbie Uecker, Clerk/Treasurer 

 

Board Signature: _________________________   Date ___________________________ 

   Chair 

     __________________________ 

   Vice – Chairman 

  _________________________ 

   Supervisor   Date Filed: ____________________ 
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